
PUBLIC NOTICE 

TOWN OF LAKE PARK 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 

Please be advised that immediately following the Historic Preservation Board, the Planning and Zoning Board of 

the Town of Lake Park will hold a public hearing on Monday, October 2, at 6:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter 

as can be heard, to hear the following item in the Lake Park Town Commission Chambers at Town Hall, located 

at 535 Park Avenue, Lake Park, Florida. Records related to this item may be inspected at the Community 

Development Department located at Town Hall.  

 

The Town Commission will also conduct a public hearing at 535 Park Avenue, Lake Park, to consider the item 

listed below on 1st Reading Wednesday, November 1, 2023 at 6:30 PM and 2nd Reading Wednesday 

November 15, 2023 at 6:30 PM, or as soon thereafter as can be heard. (Tentative date, please monitor 

www.lakeparkflorida.gov for any changes). A quorum of the Town Commission of the Town of Lake Park, 

Florida will convene and public participation will occur in-person at Town Hall.   

 

The public hearing item is as follows: 

 

Town Staff are bringing forward a text amendment to Chapter 78, Article V, Section 78-142. This amendment 

would provide revised dimensional standards for 90 degree standard parking spaces as well as create dimensional 

standards for a new compact parking space and an allotment for their use.   

 

If a person decides to appeal any decision made by any board with respect to any hearing, they will need a record 

of the proceedings and for such purpose may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, 

which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. For additional 

information, please contact Vivian Mendez, Town Clerk at 561-881-3311. 

 

Town Clerk:  Vivian Mendez 

PUB:     The Palm Beach Post – Friday, September 22, 2023  
 

http://www.lakeparkflorida.gov/

